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Greetings,        August 2017 

According to Prince Ministry's Facebook profile statistics, this has been the quietest 
month on record. Why you might ask? Well it wasn’t because we had a quiet, productive 
month that just didn’t have anything extraordinary to report; no it was a month that had 
us all looking forward to healthier times. After surviving the entire winter with no one 
getting ill, we thought we were in the clear as Spring was starting to arrive. Then we got 
blasted with illness after illness. Most weeks were spent on the road taking one person 
or another to the doctor. Children, house mother’s, teachers and even the du Plessis 
and Prince families. The virus is continuing to get those last family members while those 
who have already had it are recuperating and moving slowly. We should all have 
boosted immune systems next month - look for lots more happenings then.	
 
One posting on Facebook we are happy to report and celebrate is the du Plessis 
family's two-year anniversary with the Fold. We are so very blessed to have them with 
us. 
 
This month we were given about 50 trees along with 6 volunteers from the company 
who donated the trees to help with the planting. A large number of the trees were fruit 
trees, and were planted in our secure garden to ensure we get to eat the fruit instead of 
our wildlife neighbors. The children and staff who were not sick helped with the 
planting. We look forward to enjoying the fruit in a few years.  We also received a 
donation of a solar geyser/hot water heater from another company, and will possibly be 
getting more. This will be a huge help to our electric bill. 

	
	
 
 
 
 
 



	

	

The biggest event, and highlight for the children each year, was the Family fun day at 
our local private school. The children run around having fun, spending their pocket 
money and we have a spot where we sell odds and ends and pass out brochures. 
Birthday’s this month were Paul and Dipuo (11)	

 
Micky’s visa was denied again. A second appeal has been filed.	
	
This is our new prayer card for our upcoming fund raising trip. 

	
Prayer requests:  More funding for The Fold. Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term 
volunteers, additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially 
teachers.   Long term funding for our school. Micky’s visa.  Good progress on the 
apartments.  Our fundraising trip later this year. 	
             	
Praises:  Donation of fruit trees. Lot’s of fundraising events all ready set up during our 
trip home. 
	
God bless,  	
Paul and Micky Prince	


